
 

 

ATTITUDE DETERMINES ALTITUDE 

Clapham Road, London, SW9 0AL  Tel 020 7733 6156  E-mail info@platanoscollege.com  Online www.platanoscollege.com 

Executive Head Ms J Tapper CBE FRSA MA NPQH 

FAO: Admission Authorities 

 

29th November 2018 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

FORMAL CONSULTATION REGARDING ADMISSIONS TO PLATANOS COLLEGE  

FOR ENTRY IN SEPTEMBER 2020/21  

 

The Trustees of Platanos College have taken a strategic decision to reduce the admissions number 

for pupils in September 2020, from the current number of 210 per year group. 

 

From September 2020 the Trustees plan to reduce the published admissions number to 160 pupils 

in Year 7. 

 

At the same time, in September 2020, Platanos College would like to open a Sixth Form College, 

with a roll of 100 pupils in Year 12.  We anticipate that most of the Sixth Form will be made up of 

internal students who stay on after Year 11 but we intend to admit at least 25 external candidates 

to the Sixth Form in Year 12.  Platanos College would like a total of 200 pupils in the Sixth Form 

(Years 12 and 13). The Trustees of Platanos College will consult separately about the introduction 

of a Sixth Form under the Department for Education Guidance, ‘Making Significant Changes to An 

Open Academy and Closure by Mutual Agreement’.  Therefore, the proposed amendments to the 

Admissions Policy to add a Sixth Form are subject to approval being given by the Regional Schools 

Commissioner but stakeholders are still welcome to comment on the proposed Admissions Policy. 

 

The planned capacity of the school from 2020, following consultation is intended to be 

approximately 1,000 pupils on roll within the age range of 11-19, including a Sixth Form of 200 

places. 

 

Reducing the standard number of pupils from Years 7 to 11 to 160 is a cost-effective way of 

achieving our desire to open a Sixth Form, without the need to build additional accommodation at 

huge costs during a period of reduced budgets.  It also gives us the ability to satisfy the demand for 

our students to stay on to study at our own Sixth Form instead of looking for other provision. 
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Please find attached a copy of our draft Admissions Policy and associated documents for 

consultation on the school’s admission arrangements for entry in September 2020 onwards. 

 

Proposed changes or points of clarification to the policy are highlighted in red.   

 

If you wish to provide any comments, we would be grateful if you could submit these to Dr. Lok (by 

email at consultation@platanoscollege.com or by post at Platanos College, Clapham Road, London 

SW9 0AL) by the 31st January 2019.  Please note that further information can also be found on our 

website.  

 

Thank you for your attention.  

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Admissions Team 

Platanos College 

mailto:consultation@platanoscollege.com

